
 

WEEKLY POLICE BLOTTER 

Week of March 18, 2024 – March 24, 2024 

 

 

Total Calls for Service:  402 

 

Traffic Stops: 55 

 Citations Issued:  14 

  (including citations from Vehicle Accidents) 

 Warnings Issued: 43 

 Vehicles Impounded:  0 

Traffic Enforcement Details: 88 

 (Stop sign, intersection, speed, etc. enforcement) 

Directed Area Patrols:  26 

 (Includes all parks, commercial areas, and areas of concern for illegal activity) 

Foot Patrols:  6 

School Walk-throughs:   0 

Vehicle Accidents:  7 

 Reportable (requiring EMS or Tow):   3 

 Non-Reportable:   2 

 Assisting other Departments:   2 

 

 

 

 

 

 



INCIDENTS 

 

3/18/24 – 700 block Pennsylvania Avenue (Whitemarsh Township) – Several Officers from Springfield, 

Upper Dublin, and Whitemarsh Police Departments were dispatched to the area for a vehicle crash 

involving an overturned car. Further reports informed responding units that a party was still entrapped in 

the car after it overturned. Officers and multiple Fire Department Units arrived on scene to render aid to 

the driver. After further investigation, the crash was determined to be in Whitemarsh Township. 

Springfield Units remained on scene for assistance and were released to normal patrol operations.  

 

3/23/24 – 500 block Cheltenham Avenue (Cheltenham Township) – Several Springfield Officers 

responded along with Cheltenham Police after an “Officer Needs Assistance” was broadcasted via county 

radio. Cheltenham Officers were able to get the situation under control prior to Springfield Officers 

arriving on scene. The Springfield Units were quickly resumed to normal patrol operations.  

 

3/25/24 – Route 309, mile marker 3.3 – Officers from the Springfield, Upper Dublin, Whitemarsh, and 

Cheltenham Police Departments responded along with the Pennsylvania State Police after a report of a 

road rage incident that took place on Route 309. It was also reported that the aggressor in this incident 

displayed a firearm and discharged a round into the air during the incident. Springfield Officers 

continued canvassing the area for the suspect’s vehicle but were unable to locate it. The incident was 

turned over to the Pennsylvania State Police due to it occurring on Route 309. 


